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Minutes from the December 12, 2019 
Town Council Meeting 

7:00 pm 
 
X  Mayor Benton  X Joanne Hunt  X  Rick Crump 
  Mr. Dotson  X  Stacy Milor    Richard Ball 
X  Ms. Hagen  X Donnie Bowen  X  Dawn Richardson 
X  Mr. Hummel  X Paul Woodburn   Lt. Naughton 
X  Ms. Lawton  X  Veronica Owens X  Lisa Garrett  
X  Ms. Schiada  X Elissa Levan 
X Mr. Troncone         
 
Meeting was opened by Mayor Benton at 7:00 p.m.  
           
APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES 
 
MOTION made by Gwen Schiada to approve the agenda as presented. Seconded by Mickey Hummel. All in 
favor.  Motion carries. 
 
MOTION made by Gwen Schiada to approve the minutes from the November 14, 2019 Town Council Meeting 
as presented.  Seconded by Mickey Hummel.   All in favor.  Motion carries. 
 
MOTION made by Jane Hagen to approve the minutes from the December 5, 2019 Work Session.  Seconded 
by Mickey Hummel.  All in favor.  Motion carries. 
 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS:   

A) Grace Mary Brady from the Bayside History Museum gave a presentation on past hotel/motels and Inns 
in North Beach. 

 
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT REPORT 
In November 2019, the Sheriff’s Office handled 111 calls for service in North Beach.  This is up from the 110 
calls in October 2019.   
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Beginning Balance: 10/1/2019 – 10/31/2019 – Beginning Balance: $704,264.98; Total Debits $146,933.80; 
Total Credits; $286,354.54; Ending Balance $564,844.24. 
  
REPORTS 
Staff Reports:   The following reports are attached:  Public Works Department, Code Enforcement, 
Waterfront, Marketing, Development Specialist, Town Engineer and Community Conservation.  
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BUSINESS ITEM 
 
A) Recognition of North Beach Volunteers – Mayor Benton, Town Council Members and the Staff thanked 

all the Town residents/business owners who volunteer on our various committees.  Each member was 
given a small token of appreciation. 
 

Meeting was closed at 7:27 pm on a MOTION made by Paul Troncone.  Seconded by Jane Hagen.   All in 
favor.  Motion carries. 

  

 
 
Submitted: 
 
 
 
Gwen Schiada, Vice-President    Stacy W. Milor, Town Clerk 
 
 


